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February 23, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council
Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Re: 
Report to Council: Joint Proposal for Bifurcated Bargaining Process between the 
Executive and the King County Sheriff’s Office

Dear Chairman Gossett and King County Council members:

The King County voters approved Charter Amendment No. 3 in the November 2, 2010 general election. The amendment designates the King County Sheriff as the county’s bargaining agent for collective bargaining with county employees of the department of public safety on all issues except compensation and benefits. The executive will continue to bargain compensation and benefits. Ordinance 16900, which was the ordinance that submitted the vote on the charter to the citizens also provided that the sheriff and executive propose a joint proposal for legislation establishing a process of consultation and collaboration between the executive and the sheriff in advance of collective bargaining negotiations. A copy of the draft proposal is attached. 
The sheriff and the executive branch staff have met and conferred several times since the amendment to the charter passed. In doing so, the executive and sheriff have identified the various sections of the respective collective bargaining agreements which would be bargained by the executive and those that would be bargained by the sheriff. A copy of those sections is attached. The sheriff and the executive recognize issues may arise that will require the sheriff and the executive to work together closely during bargaining to identify and resolve differences. Both the sheriff and the executive are committed to a successful process. 
The sheriff and executive want to emphasize that although the sheriff and the executive have their respective roles during bargaining, the county will be entering into one contract with 
each of the bargaining units: bargaining units will not have to negotiate two separate contracts, one with the sheriff and one with the executive. The sheriff and the executive will work together as a team. 

The language of the proposed legislation is straightforward and mirrors the council’s direction to the executive and the sheriff in Section 4 of Ordinance 16900.  

We look forward to working together to implement this important change to the charter and commit ourselves to you to make it successful. If you have any questions or concerns, we will be happy to discuss them with you.
Sincerely,

Susan L. Rahr






Dow Constantine

King County Sheriff





King County Executive

cc:
King County Council Members



ATTN:
Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

